
 

       FRN 0003030004
June 27, 2003

Marlene H. Dortch
Secretary
Federal Communications Commission
The Portals
445 Twelfth Street S.W.
Washington D.C. 20554

Attention: Wireline Competition Bureau

Dear Ms. Dortch,

Enclosed are the Reply Comments of Cincinnati Bell Telephone (CBT) to the
Comments of AT&T Corporation addressing CBT's Annual Access Filing, Transmittal
No. 783, filed June 17, 2003.

If you have questions concerning CBT's Reply Comments, please contact me at
the above address, by phone at (513) 397-1231, or by fax at (513) 241-8735.

Sincerely,

s/s Michael E. Bishop

Michael E. Bishop
Senior Manager- Switched Access
& Regulatory
Cincinnati Bell Telephone


